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Proposed National Policy Statement for Highly Productive 
Land 

Submission Template 
We would like to hear your views on the proposed National Policy Statement for Highly 
Productive Land (NPS-HPL). 

Please feel free to use this template to prepare your submission. Once complete please 
email to soils@mpi.govt.nz.  

You can also make a submission using the online submission tool. A link to the online 
submission tool is available at www.mpi.govt.nz/HighlyProductiveLand. 

Contact details 

Name: 

 

Postal address:  

 

Phone number: 

 

Email address: 

 

Are you submitting on behalf of an organisation?   Yes [X  ]   No [   ] 

If yes, which organisation are you submitting on behalf of?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tanya Cornwell 

 
 

 

 

DairyNZ Ltd 
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Foreword 

DairyNZ is the industry good organization representing New Zealand’s dairy farmers. Our 
purpose is to secure and enhance the profitability, sustainability, and competitiveness of 
New Zealand dairy farming. Our work, which is funded by a levy on milk solids and 
government investment, includes: 

• Research and development to create practical on-farm management tools; 

• Leading the adoption of best practice farming; 

• Promoting careers in dairying; and 

• Actively engaging in national and regional policy development processes that shape 
the farm business environment. 

DairyNZ supports the problem definition stated in the Valuing highly productive land 
discussion document and has provided feedback on selected questions set out in the 
submission template.  

It is important to note that DairyNZ supports the principle of flexible land use in New 
Zealand. Allowing landowners to choose, within regulatory limits, what they farm and how 
they farm within best practice guidance has allowed New Zealand to become the most 
efficient producer of dairy, and a number of other agricultural products, in the world. It has 
allowed New Zealand to grow new export industries like, such as wine, where once we were 
only minor producers. This land use flexibility includes shifting land uses between 
agricultural or horticultural practices and extends to shifting land use out of production 
altogether into natural landscapes, tourism, recreational or urban land use.  

New Zealand dairy farmers also pride themselves on being completely open to foreign and 
domestic competition. New Zealand has advocated abroad for an even global agricultural 
playing field to support a more efficient global food system that is better able to deliver 
food and nutritional security. 

However, in New Zealand we do have several regulations that control what land can and 
cannot be used for within our towns and cities. Our towns and cities have rural-urban 
boundaries and we plan where new housing developments will go. Town planners will face a 
choice between pushing a city to the west or to the east, for example.  

In such a choice key factors considered may be the cost of building infrastructure and the 
amenity value of the land.  

Here we agree with the problem definition that the RMA presently has a lack of clarity on 
how the value of highly productive land should be considered. It is in this context that we 
have provided our support for a National Policy Statement that will allow city and town 
planners to consider the costs and benefits of highly productive land when considering 
future urban growth. 

 

 




































